
N e w s l e t t e r  

Willerby Carr Lane 

Pr imary School  

Carr Lane, Willerby, Hull, HU10 6JT 

Telephone: 01482 653388  

Email: admin@carrlaneprimary.net 

Twitter: @WCLPS 

Willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk 

8th September, 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

W
il

le
rb

y
 C

a
rr

 L
a
n

e
 P

ri
m

a
ry

 S
c

h
o

o
l 

N
e
w

s
le

tt
e

r 

 

12th October 2023 

VICTORIAN DAY  
In Year 6 this week, children 
experienced lessons in a 
Victorian school.  The 
children looked fantastic in 
their Victorian costumes 
and enjoyed their themed 
lunches and snacks.  We all 
had Victorian names and 
answered all questions with 
’Yes Ma’am.’  
 
Lessons were very different 
and included the 3R’s, drill 
and bible study.  Most 
children remembered to be 
‘seen and not heard’ 
although we did have a 
couple of children slouching 
at their desks and daring to 
write with their left hand 
which obviously led to 
punishments! 

This week we have been 
speaking to children about World 
Mental Health Day and how 
important it is to talk and listen to 
each other. We hope that all of 
our children know that there is 
always someone in school to 
listen to them.  

If you want to find out more about 
Mental Health then you may find 
this website helpful: 

https://standinginthegap.uk/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Harvest Festival Donations – Monday 16th October 

We are taking the children to Willerby Methodist Church to join in their Harvest Festival celebra-
tions on Monday 16th October.  

The children will leave school in the morning and walk up Carr Lane to the church.  Each class 
will be accompanied by at least two adults.   

Gifts will be sent to the Open Doors charity which helps the poor in their neighborhood.  They are 
attached to the Princess Avenue Methodist Church in Hull. 

 The children will present their gifts at the beginning of the service and should bring them in a 
plastic bag so that they can carry them up to the church.  Donations of dried food goods including 
sugar, rice, pasta, breakfast cereal, instant coffee, tea bags, biscuits, tinned goods (no soup 
please) are all welcome. 

 

Unfortunately, due to high numbers and limited church capacity, it will not be possible to invite 
parents. 

 

https://standinginthegap.uk/

